
SWCC Men’s Club Board Meeting 

May 13, 2024   1:30 PM 

Post meeting comments shown in red. 

The meeting was called to order by President Campbell at 1:56 PM. 

Members Present: Blake Campbell, David Pease, JR Spangler, Kevin Andel, Rich Hein 

Members Absent: John Darrah, Brian Raley, Bill Perry, Mike Hurst. 

Guests: Bernie Tillotson, Alan Court 

 

President’s Report: (Blake Campbell) 

 Opening Remarks: John Darrah is recuperating from heart surgery in the hospital. 

 

 Approval of April Meeting Minutes 

Motion: Kevin Andel                 Second: David Pease                Action: Approved 

 

 Additional Agenda items:  Alan Court noted that we can send him anything that we want 

to add to the website and he will update. The past month 130 people had viewed the 

website.  The subscription for the hosting site is expiring and needs the annual renewal of 

approximately $159.  Also, the Secure Socket Layer (SSL) is recommended to be 

included at $90.  Kevin Andel made a motion to approve the renewal of both items.  JR 

Spangler seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously. 

 

Vice President’s Report: (John Darrah) 

 No Report 

 

Treasurer’s Report: (Brian Raley) 

 No report, but the Monthly Update had been sent out to the board members. 

 



Secretary’s Report: Dave Pease 

 Nothing to report. 

 

Membership: (Mike Hurst) 

 No report. 

 

Tournaments/ Rules: (Kevin Andel)  

 The next tournament will be this Thursday.  Rich will bring a megaphone to announce the 

putting contest and generate more excitement.   

 

 For tournament awards going forward we will be using SWCC Gift certificates. 

 

 All present members agreed on a rule that if a player picks up without completing the 

hole, that player is out of the sweeps.  (This would apply to Monday and Individual 

Medal Play only and not to any team ply event.) 

 

 The Men vs. Women tournament will be sponsored by the Women’s Club this year and 

will be held on May 29
th

.   Blake will send out a flyer and the rules right after the 

invitation is sent. 

 

Ringer Board: (JR Spangler)  

 JR will meet with Chris and confirm that five flights are set up and that the Ringer Board 

will show Gross scores as opposed to Net. (Ringer Board is traditionally a Net event.  If 

showing Gross, an adjustment will be required at the end of the season.  Discussion to be 

held at June Board Meeting.) 

 

Publicity/Communications: (Rich Hein)   

 Rich has 8 to 10 new players signed up or planning to sign up. 

 

 To add a photo to the screen in the lobby, send to Rich and he will get the password to 

add content. 

 



 Greens: (Bill Perry)  

 No report. 

 

 Bernie asked if there were plans to smooth out the tee boxes.  Yes, this is being done. 

 

Member Liaison: (Bernie Tillotson) 

 The Nine-hole group seemed to have gotten off to a slow start but have 14 members 

signed up for tomorrow’s play and gaining momentum. 

 

 

Owner Liaison: (Jim Walton) 

 No report. 

 

Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 2:42 PM 

Next Meeting: June 10, 2024, following play. 


